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The Constitution Committee presented
: the proposed Student Body Constitution at
i the Student Council meeting held November

; 2nd on the Eugene Campus. Some changes
■ were authorized. The Student Council

: hopes to accept the Constitution at its next

: meeting.
Upon acceptance by the Student Council

; the Constitution will be voted on at a Student

i Body election. Larry Remington, Chairman
of the Mascot and Nickname Committee,

^ announced that final selections for the school

■ nickname will be placed on the same ballot.
A Committee made up of Karen Moe,

. Chairman, Guy Hayes, Tom Speight, and
; Terri Knutson will investigate Student Dress
Codes from other Community Colleges and

. prepare a proposed LCC Student Dress Code

i for presentation to the Student Council. The
Tbaffic Committee--Jim Hurst and Brad

Robinson, with Larry Remington as Chair-
; man, has been authorized to work with

■ adjacent property owners on the 1st and

Monroe Street traffic problem, which has
been aggravated by the increased traffic

' flow since the beginning of classes at LCC.
Next meeting of the Student Council

■ November 16 at 4:00 pm in KRVM

Studio on the Eugene Campus.

Congratulations to the Editor and Staff

of the student newspaper on the publication
of their first issue, out Monday, November
1st. The eight-page paper had a printing
of 5000 copies and is being mailed to other
schools and interested persons throughout
the State.

Next issue of the paper will be out
December 6th.

+ -r +

The LCC Board of Directors

met V/ednesday, November 3rd. Among
several items of business considered

were the following:
1. Rejected previous MDTA Mobile

classroom bids and authorized a new set

of specifications for bid on portable
classrooms.

2. Completed transaction for pur
chase of 48. 81 acres bordering original
100 acre gift site on East 30th Street.

3. Agreed to plan a visitation of
Southern California Junior College and
Trade Schools January 11-15,1965, for
Board members. Staff mem'be'rs and
Campus Planners.

4. Officially accepted the policy
implications contained in the Staff
Handbook.

+ + +

Mr. I. S. Hakanson, Dean of Students,
reports that Tuberculosis tests dated any
time after January 1, 1965, are acceptable
at LCC for this year. Remember, these
must be tuimed in to the Business Office

by the end of fall term, December 17th.

MEETINGS

Faculty Division
Council	

Faculty Currie.

Committee . . . Wednesday, Nov. 10

Rm. 6-b, 9:00 am

Tuesday, Nov. 9

Rm. 6-b, 2:30p.m

+ + +

No pleasure is comparable to the standing upon the vantage-ground of truth.
-- Frances Bacon

DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE
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Policy from Student Handbook

Grading System

Grade definitions are as follows:

A. Indicates superior work, initiative

and originality.
B. Indicates performance of assigned

work in highly satisfactory manner.
C. Indicates adequate or average per

formance of assigned work.
D. Indicates barely passing work and

that little or no initiative has been dis

played.

E. Indicates "Incomplete. " This indi
cates that for a justifiable, approved rea
son, (serious illness, etc.) a student

failed to complete all requirements of
the course. Such work must be made up

during the succeeding quarter. Failure
to make up incomplete work by the end of
the succeeding quarter will result in the
"E" being changed to an "F" on the
permanent record. A student must peti
tion before the end of a quarter for an "E'

in each course in which an incomplete is

sought.
F. Indicates failure, or failing to take

a. final.

F*. Indicates unauthorized withdrawal

from a class or withdrawal, after the fifth

week with below "C" work in a course.

W. Indicates approved withdrawal
from a course. A "W indicates that the

student withdrew from a course before

the end of the fifth week or that he was

earning a satisfactory ("C") grade if he
i withdrew after that time.

Eleven students have been placed in
Campus jobs through the Federal Work-
Study program. Six girls and five boys are
working in the following departments: 2 at
the Springfield Faculty House; 1 in Radio
Communications; 1 in MDTA; 2 in the

Mechanics Department; 1 in the Carpentry
Department; 1 in the Library; 1 in the Dean
of Students Office; 1 as a courier; and 1 in
the Math Department.

+ + +

The LCC Intramurals program is well
under way. Flag football is played Saturday
mornings at 10:00 am at AAfillamalane Field.
Volleyball is played Monday, Wednesday,

and Friday evenings at Hamlin Jr. High
School. Swimming and Cross Country will
begin next week.

.For further information contact your

Regional Manager; or see Mr. Hodges,
Division Chairman, on the Springfield
Campus; or Mrs. Dixon, Counselor, on the

Eugene Campus.

+ + +

Mr. Ron Weinkauf, Advisor for LCC

Geography Club, has announced the next
meeting will be Tuesday, November 9th,
Rm. 68 on the Springfield Campus. Election
of Officers will be held at this meeting.
Those who do not attend this meeting will

definitely not be served refreshments.

+ H-

The Library and Learning Resource
Center Advisory Committee held its first

meeting Tuesday evening, November 2nd,
on the Springfield Campus. Helen Tyler,
Library Consultant for Eugene School Dis
trict ff4, was elected Chairman of the group.
President Dale Parnell and LLRC Director

James Simmons presented a progress re
port covering such matters as buildings,
audio-visual collections now available, and

personnel training.

Mrs. Ellene Goldsmith, Head of the
Practical Nurses Department, attended
the Educational Institute of the Oregon
Nurses Association at Salem for three days,

October 27th, 28th,and 29th.

-f- + +

●r + +

A mighty oak is but an acorn that held its ground. - Dave Duhrkoop
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ALL STAFF MEETING

There will be a Staff meeting for full
time Staff members November 23rd at

4:00 pm in KRVM Studio. Matters to be
discussed will include personnel appraisal
procedures for this year and the election of
a Personnel Policies Committee to deal

with the Board of Directors on matters of

personnel policy. Instructors are asked to

na ke special arrangements for handling
classes during the hour from 4:00 - 5:00 pm
or cancel them if necessary. The meeting
should be over by 5:30 pm.

SPEAKER ON RECREATION I

Mr. Dan Allen, Executive Secretary of |
the Governor's Committee on Natural |
Resources, and Mr. David Talbot, State i

Parks Superintendent, will speak to mem- |
bers of the Forestry class on Recreation in ;

Oregon Monday, November 15th, at 10:30 :
am in KRVM Studio. Anyone interested is !
invited to hear these speakers. There will |
be a "question and answer" period following |
the planned presentation. i

COUNSELORS HEAR LCC DEAN

Mr. I. S. Hakanson, Dean of Students, 1
and Mr. William Wright, Counselor, were i

featured speakers at an area Counselors |
Conference sponsored by the Oregon Council I
for Curriculum Improvement Wednesday,
November 10th. The one-day conference
for school counselors was held in the

Springfield Schools Administration Building,
General theme for the conference was

COUNSELING TODAY FOR TOMORROW’S

NEEDS,

Mr. Hakanson spoke on "The Counseling
Program in Community Colleges. " Mr.
Wright discussed the specific offerings of
Lane Community College.

STAFF PERSONNEL POLICY COMMITTEE

The second organizational meeting of
the LCC Personnel Policies Planning Com
mittee was held November 10th. An

election is- scheduled for Wednesday, Dec
ember 1st between the hours of 11:00 am-

12:00 noon and 3:00 pm - 4:00 pm on both
campuses. Candidates and electors must
be full-time personnel, either certified or
classified. Staff members are urged to
seriously consider becoming candidates
for this Committee.

STUDENTS STIMULATE STATE MEET

LCC’s delegation to the Oregon State
Community College Student Association
meeting in Ontario last weekend report s a
very successful conference. Two amena-
ments offered by LCC members were passed
in the general meeting. The first amend
ment proposed that OSCCSA sponsor a

Bowling Tournament. The second proposed
a Cultural Exchange program of art and/or
photo exhibits to be on display for two weeks
at each school.

!

4

MEETINGS

Rm. 6-b, 9:00 am
.Tuesday, Nov. 16

Faculty Division
Council	

Rm. 12-b, 4:00 pm
Tuesday, Nov. 16

Student

Council

Board of Directors-Rm. 12-b, 7:30 pm
Meeting

I

f

Wednesday, Nov. 17!

Rm. 6-b, 10:45am

Thursday, Nov. 18
Faculty Currie.
Committee . .

Knowledge is more than equivalent to force.
Samuel Johnson

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY



LCC ROUND-UP - November 5 - 1965 - Page 2

EARLY REGISTRATION

Early registration for Winter Term be

gins December 1st. Pees may be paid to
the Business Office daily Monday through

Friday, 9:00 - 12:00 am and 1:00 - 4:30 pm
starting December liftK.

POLICY FROM STUDENT HANDBOOK

LibraV-Learning Resource Center
The LCC Library-Learning Resource

Center provides a central grouping of con
ventional library materials and many other

learning resources. The Center, in Room
66, Springfield Campus, will be open from
8:00 am to 9:00 pm Monday through Friday
each week.

Students wishing to borrow books or use
the Resource Center facilities must present
a current student body card.

Fiction or non-fiction books that; are not

on reserve may be checked out for a two-
week period. Boolcs may be renewed for
two weeks providing a "hold" has not been
placed on them.

The main card catalog is located at
the LRC in Springfield. Books may be held
for a student for one day if he calls the Cen
ter and leaves his name and the name and

author of the book. Books may be returned
to the LRC or to the bookstore on the

Eugene Campus. Students should respect
the rights of others by returning books on
time.

LIVE SEA LIFE

Something new has been added to the
Science Department at LCC. John Jacobs,
Division Chairman, reports a salt water
aquarium has been assembled by Joe
Wendling, Zoology class member from
Florence. On display is a live starfish,
a sea anemone, a chiton, a sea trout, a

crab, and assorted snails. Everyone is
welcome to stop by and see the aquarium

in room 70 on the Springfield Campus.

INTRAMURAL SCHEDULE

Women's Badminton Tournament begins
November 17th at the YMCA. First meet

is scheduled from 2:30 to 3:30 pm.

Women's Swim meet is Wednesday, Nov
ember 24th at Willamalane Pool. Each

swimmer may enter two events. Please

sign up before November 17th with Mrs.
Dixon, Counselor, Eugene Campus; Mrs.
Howard, Counselor, Springfield Campus;
Miss Yankoskie or Miss Daggett, Instructors

Women's Volleyball team is being orga
nized for any interested full-time or part-
time student at LCC. Games will be

played at Hamlin Jr. High School, 5th and
Centennial, Springfield, Monday and Wed
nesday evenings from 6:30 to 7:30 pm.

Those interested are asked to contact the

counselors or instructors listed above.

E DAY

Final exams for Fall Term will be the

week of December 13-18 on both campuses.
Detailed schedules will be announced or

posted.

VET REPORT DUE

Any student receiving Educational
Benefits under the State Veterans of World

War H or Korea and Expeditions must turn
in his attendance each month to Mrs.

Kennedy, Registrar. No attendance report
can be turned in to the Veterans Office for

any student unless he has turned in his re
port of attendance to her office before the
last day of the month.

DENTAL ASSISTANTS ELECT

Class officers for the Dental Assistants

have been newly elected for this year.
President is Pamela Melgard, Vice-Presin
dent is Sue Green, Secretary is Saidie Main,
and Treasurer is Connie Strehlaw. Terri

Knutson is Student Council Representative |
and Sue Sappington is Reporter. I

The best way out is always through. --Robert Frost
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UNITED APPEAL APPEALSTUDENTS TO VOTE

An up-to-date report of the United
Appeal drive at LCC shows we are only
$108. 25 away from our goal of $800. 00.
Even though we are a new institution we
would like to meet our projected goal for
this year. We are hopeful that those em
ployees who have not had time to write out
their checks wHl do so this week. Student

contributions are more than welcome, and

may be made at the office at either campus.

Student Body elections have been set for |
Monday, November 29th, for the purpose of
voting on the Constitution, the mascot, and I
the name for the college paper. Four sug
gestions have been chosen from those sub
mitted for the mascot: Lynx, Titan (Greek i
Mythology), Titan (Missile), and Dolphin. |
Room will be provided for write-in votes. I
Spaces will be marked on the ballots in which j
to write the voter's choice for a newspaper |
name which will go with his choice of mascot, i

Only full-time students are eligible to
vote in this election. Polling places will be
set up in the student lounge areas on both !
campuses and will remain open from 8:Q0am I
to 5:00 pm. Copies of the Constitution will |
be available the first part of next week. |

JOINS STAFF

Newest member of the LCC Counseling
staff is Ralph Burns. Mr. Burns will head
the newly authorized Placement Office and
will conduct a comprehensive "follow-up"
program for students. He has had consider
able experience in the counseling field, hav
ing come to LCC from the Tongue Point
Job Corps Center where he was Supervisor

of the Counseling a.id Personnel Develop
ment Department.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

The LCC Board of Directors met

Wednesday, November 17. Among
several items of business considered

were the following:
1. Appointed Mrs. Harley Mull and

Mr. Robert Campbell to the Budget
Committee for a term of 3 years.

2. Appointed Advisory Committees for
the Electronics Division and for Data

Processing.

3. Accepted graduation requirements
for Associate Degrees in Arts and
Sciences, Diplomas, and Certificates
as recommended by the Curriculum
Committee.

4. Created an Administrative Assistant

for Governmental Affairs position and
employed Mr. Richard Eymann to fill
the position starting January 1, 1966.

IvIEETINGS

Rm. 6-b, 9:00 am

Tuesday, Nov. 23
Faculty Division
Council 	

Rin. 12-b, 4:00 pm
Tuesday, Nov. 23

All Staff

Meeting ....

Faculty Currie.
Committee . . . Wednesday, Nov. 24

Rm. 6-b, 3:30 pm

CLUB ORGANIZED

A Circle K Club (sponsored by Kiwanis
International) is being organized at LCC.
Any male student interested should'contact
the Counseling Center on either campus.
Booklets giving information on Circle K
Clubs are posted on bulletin boards on
both campuses.

—Ben JonsonThe dignity of truth is lost with much protesting.

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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STOP LIGHT PETITIONWINTER REGISTRATION PLANS

Mr. I. S. Hakanson, Dean of Students,

has announced that students presently sched

uled in sequence classes will be given an
opportunity to continue the sequence at the
same time winter and spring term in as
many classes as possible. Instructors will
handle details of the scheduling during class
periods before the end of fall term.

The Student Council Traffic Committee

has been working with interested members
of the Whiteaker School PTA in an effort to

take some positive steps toward correcting
the dangerous situation which exists at the
1st and Monroe Street intersection near the

Eugene Campus.
A petition is being circulated requesting

the City to install a stop light at this inter
section. All students and employees are

eligible to sign this petition and are urged to
do so in the interests of safety.

A copy of the petition is posted on the
bulletin board in the main hall, Eugene
Campus, for the convenience of student
signers. Mr. Roger Houglum, Chairman of
the Electronics Division, will see that

copies are circulated through the various
Divisions so that everyone will have an

opportunity to sign.

SPRINGFIELD PARKING

Several improvements are underway on
the Springfield Campus grounds according
to W. W. Cox, Dean of Administrative
Services. These include construction of a

stairway from Mark's (lots of room!) park
ing lot to the campus; construction of a
path-way from the classroom area to the

Faculty House; and installation of mercury
vapor lighting in the back parking area.

Due to congested street conditions
several "No Parking" signs have been put
up adjacent to the Springfield Campus
building. Campus Patrolman Dave Taylor

has been issuing tickets to those violating
the new "No Parking" regulations.

EXTRA CURRICULAR

Tentative plans are inderway for anall-
college dance to be held December 3rd at
the Central Lane Y, 2055 Patterson Street,

Eugene. A pre-dance ticket sale will be
conducted in the near future.INTRAMURAL SCHEDULE

Womens Swim Meet - Willamalane Pool -

8:30 - 9:30-am Wednesday, November 24th.

Students interested in playing volleyball--
men or women--please contact Mr.

Hodges on the Springfield Campus or Mrs.
Dixon on the Eugene Campus.

Flag Football - Willamalane Field - 9:30 am
Saturday, November 20th. Thurston vs.

South Lane; North Eugene vs. Sheldon.

Cross Country - 2-1/2 mile course -
Willamalane Park - 11:30 am Saturday,

November 24th.

POLICY FROM STUDENT HANDBOOK

Examination Schedule

Students are responsible for taking all
assigned final examinations as they are
listed in the final examination schedule.

Faculty members will mention in each
class the hour and day on which the .

examination: for each class will be given.
Final examinations will not be given in
advance of scheduled time, except that

students under extraordinary circum
stances may petition the Academic

Council in writing for special considera
tion. No instructor may give a final
examinational any time except.those
listed in the final- examination schedule

unless it is approved in writing by the
Assistant Dean of Instruction

All excellent things are as difficult as they are rare. --Spinoza


